Annual Meeting of


USATF – ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION


SEPTEMBER 18, 2001








Present:	George Regan, Jim Egan, Jim Bowles, Phil Carducci, Allen F. Maikels and Christopher Rush. 





Minutes accepted from May 21, 2001 and July 17, 2001 meetings.





Officers’ Reports:





President – George Regan





National Convention will be held in Mobile, AL, starting Nov. 27th to Dec. 1st. The Association will pay any board members’ registration fee ($150.00) if they want to attend. Motion on this by Al Maikels, seconded by Jim Egan – passed.


We will again be bidding on the Women’s 5K National Championship for the Freihofer’s Race.


Web site address has changed slightly. New address is www.usatfadir.org.


Event forms for the 2001 Association calendar were passed around to board members. They will be sent to all race directors. There is on line event listing available to all race directors on the web site.


Liberty Race in New Jersey, Sept. 30th. The Association may send an All-Star team (men & women) to this event. This race conflicts heavily with our Cross Country Championship and many local prize money races that same weekend.





Executive VP  – Ray Newkirk





No Report





Vice-Presidents





No Report





Secretary  – Phil Carducci





National nomination form for the Horace Crowe Award discussed. Due October 1st.


Notification received from National about fee increases.


USATF grant application (max. $2,000) – we will submit this form for our new Association-wide Grand Prix Series – to help increase membership in all geographic areas of the Association. See new business for more details.





Treasurer  - Al Maikels





Tax returns will be available for our next meeting.





Membership – Kevin Scheuer





We have 1169 members for 2001 so far. This number has been dropping over the past few years.


An article will be submitted to the Hudson-Mohawk Road Runners Club news magazine, Pace Setter, describing the benefits of becoming a USATF member.


There are 66 sanctions thus far this year. We still have our Fall season and we will pick up some more sanctions from this part of the year.


Discussion on whether to raise membership fees for the Association, since National has raised theirs. Motion to increase adult membership to $20, and youth to $15 starting in 2002, by Al Maikels. Seconded by Jim Egan. Passed.





Sports Committees:





Men’s, Women’s, Master’s


Track & Field  - Chris Rush


	


Masters Grand Prix series is still waiting for results to be turned in by the athletes.


Three (3) awards – overall age-graded will be given out this year, including running and throws.


At the National Masters Championship – John Pelton won the 2000M Steeplechase in the 60-64 age group.





LDR 





XC Champs form is out for the meet on Sept. 30th in Bethlehem Town Park and features youth races. Dates to remember: Sept. 23rd, Arsenal City Run – 5K men’s and masters championship; Oct. 14th, Mohawk-Hudson River Marathon, our marathon championship; Nov. 11th, Stockade-athon, our 15K championship.


New sanctioned race in the area – Oct. 27th, the Ghostly Gallop in Hudson.





Race Walking  





No report.





Youth – Jim Egan





JO XC meets are as follows: Association Championship at Saratoga State Park, Nov. 4th, and warm-up meet for the Regional, Nov. 11th, also at Saratoga.


Regional XC Champs to be held in Long Island at Sunken Meadow State Park, Nov. 18th.


Nationals will be in Lincoln, Nebraska on Dec. 8th.





Administrative/Special Committees





Officials 





Another lengthy discussion about the status of our Association officials.


More certified officials are needed in this area. A certification clinic must be held to increase this number.


Also, more meets are needed to keep our officials busy.


The board would like to communicate with the officials group about our concerns and theirs. This relationship between our two groups needs to be addressed. Both groups are under the guidelines of USA Track & Field, and work within the Adirondack Association. Both should be working together, not against each other.


With this in mind, the board would like to set up an executive meeting with the officials group. Al Maikels will make the arrangements. 





Road Race Technical 





List of all the Association races that will be worked by RRT this coming year was passed around for the board to see.


Freihofer’s will happen again this year. The company was sold, but the new owners will continue the event. We will be bidding for the National Championship again this year.





Calendar 





Get those dates in now for 2002 so our calendar can come out on time. We need to get the book to the printer early so the book can come out no later than Jan. 15th.





Public Relations/Media 





No Report





Unfinished Business





Long Range Planning meeting is still in the works. Tentative meeting will be in January. 


Phil Carducci will contact Hank Steadman to mediate this event.





New Business





Discussion about having a Grand Prix Road Race Series throughout our Association borders.


This yearlong series of races will take place in areas, such as, Kingston, Plattsburgh, Lake George, Albany, Troy, Schenectady, Warrensburg, Saugerties, Ellenville, Hudson and many more areas.


Existing races will be used for this series, and additional sanctions will also come from instituting such a series.


The reason behind such a series is to increase our membership base and to promote our Association in all our communities.


Phil Carducci will select a list of races and notify them of their status and sanction procedures.


Will submit a grant application to National to help get this series off the ground.


A listing of all races in this series will be sent to all members, clubs, schools and colleges in our Association.  


ELECTIONS – ballot was passed around to the board with the list of nominees. Motion to accept the slate of those nominated was made by Chris Rush, and seconded by Jim Egan. Passed.


New officers are: George Regan, President; Ray Newkirk, Executive Vice President; Roberto Vives, Kevin Scheuer and Phil Carducci, Vice Presidents; Dan Bigelow, Secretary; and Allen Maikels, Treasurer.








Next meeting – Nov. 20, 2001








Meeting Adjourned... 


